
STAFF REPORT 
 
To:  Coastside County Water District Board of Directors 
 
From:   Mary Rogren, Assistant General Manager 
 
Agenda: December 12, 2017 
 
Report 
Date:  December 8, 2017 
 
Subject: Assistant General Manager’s Report 
 
 
Recommendation:  none 
 
Background:   
Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI) – Installations  
 
AMI installations are continuing to progress on schedule.    As of this writing, 
Professional Meters Inc. (PMI), the District’s contractor, has installed over 1,000 
meters to date, and should have another 900 meters installed before the 
Christmas holidays.    All installations should be completed by April, 2018.   
 
In addition to (2) mailings, e-newsletters, and newspaper notices, the District has 
expanded its outreach to include email notices to customers 1-2 weeks in 
advance of installation.  Meter installations have proceeded smoothly 
particularly due to our Staff’s ongoing oversight as well as careful staging of 
meter inventory and supplies for the contractor. 
 
District Staff now has access to 24 meter reads per day for every meter on the 
Aclara AMI network, and already our Staff is utilizing the AMI data to explain 
high usage to customers.   Below is an example of data that is now available to 
Staff in the Aclara system.  In this example for a residential customer, the graph 
shows that usage never goes below 8 gallons per hour, and has recently grown to 
10 gallons per hour.  Generally, we can expect usage for a residential customer to 
go to zero at some time during the day, so this constant usage could indicate a 
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leak.  (This particular “leak” could result in an additional $200 on a water bill.)

 
 
Update on Capital Projects 
As we approach mid-year, we would like to highlight some of our 
accomplishments on the capital improvement front. 
 
Specifically, we would like to highlight the near completion of the Denniston 
Booster Pump Station and Bridgeport Pipeline project ($2.8M.)   Our recent 
production report shows the benefits we are realizing from our investments  
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in the Denniston infrastructure.   As shown in the graph, we have been able to 
take 111 MG from Denniston fiscal year-to-date compared to minimal usage 
historically.    On a calendar year 2017 basis, we will end the year at 200 MG 
taken from Denniston.  Given the price of SFPUC water at $5K per 1 MG, the 
District will save $250-500K+ in SFPUC water purchases annually (in non-
drought years) given our recent improvements. 
 
Other notable accomplishments include completion of the: 

 El Granada Tank #3 Recoating Project ($.9M) 
 Strawflower Pipeline Replacement ($.2M) 
 Highway 92 Pipeline Replacement at La Nebbia  ($.1M) 

Projects currently “in process” include the replacement of 2-inch galvanized pipe 
in downtown Half Moon Bay as well as the Advanced Metering Infrastructure 
roll-out. 
 
WSIP  
Attached is the annual SFPUC newsletter on “WSIP in Review.”   At a recent 
BAWSCA meeting, SFPUC reported that the $4.8 Billion WSIP project is 95% 
complete.   The Calaveras Dam Replacement Project is projected to be completed 
by mid-2019. 
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